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Meeting Minutes

Date: September 14, 2018
Opening:
The regular meeting of the Municipal Electric Utilities Association of New York State (MEUA); Executive Committee (the Committee) was called to order at 8:57 AM on September 14,2018 at the Adam’s Mark conference room by President Owen McIntee.
Present:
President, Owen McIntee; President Elect, Andrew Thompson; Treasurer, Bill Whitfield; Secretary, Nancy Mitchell; Trustees: Brent Bodine, Nancy Stedman, Larry Kilburn and Executive Director: Tony Modafferi
Old Business:
2018 Conference Review: How did the event run, site, member issues, speakers, non-member activities?

The Committee felt that for the most part everything ran smoothly. Special thank you to Tony and Narin for dealing with various issues behind the scenes. While there were some comments noted about the facility, no one seemed to be displeased with the conference itself. The speakers proved to be engaging and informative. The committee will continue to invite speakers from NYISO, APPA and NYAP to future events. They provide updated information to the membership as well beneficial ways to promote and run their Electric businesses. Daytime Activities for non-members were enjoyed by those that attended. It was noted that participation in these events is down. This portion of the event may need further review.
New Business:

Municipal Participation: The committee has identified several Municipal members of the MEUA that only pay dues and do not participate in the meetings. Minimum participation standards were considered but not acted upon. Discussion revolved around identifying reasons that they do not come to the meetings: time, cost, value was all considered. With the importance of presenting a unified group to the regulators during times of heightened climate awareness ideas were shared for marketing the value of the MEUA to all its members. It was determined that a good understanding of the governing bodies of these municipal electric systems would be beneficial if it was decided to approach them personally to discuss active participation. 
IEEP: with the retirement of Director Bill Barry, the IEEP management committee has revamped the program. The goal was to provide transparency in management and better value for the members investment in the program. They have approved agreements with Tony Modafferi, Chris Wentlent and Honeywell to oversee the program with specific job duties for each. It was also considered to have the MEUA executive committee oversee all the activities of the program. It was decided to enter this slowly over the next year, keeping the current members of the management committee in place. The possibility of forming an IEEP committee as part of the MEUA (possibly the Energy Conservation Committee) will be considered. This to be presented to the entire IEEP membership at their annual meeting in October.
Regional Liaisons: There was no information shared about the coming year’s Regional Meetings during the conference. Follow-up will be necessary.

Next Meeting:

Bring ideas for approaching and marketing to non-participating member Municipalities 
Adjournment:
A motion was made by Treasurer Whitfield and seconded by Trustee Kilburn to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 AM by President McIntee. The next general meeting will be at time on Thursday October 24, 2018 at 2 PM following the NYMPA meeting at (location to be determined).
Minutes submitted by:

Nancy Mitchell, Secretary
